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BURMA SUPPORTERS PLEAD FOR THE INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY’S HELP FREEING BURMA 
Bay Area to recognize 1st Anniversary of Burma’s Saffron Revolution with Prayer Vigil 

The Burmese American Democratic Alliance (BADA) and Burma supporters will gather at the San Francisco’s Union Square to mark the first anniversary of the Saffron Revolution. Led by local monks, clergy from different religions, and a coalition of BADA’s allies, they will offer a prayer vigil honoring of all the peaceful protesters in Burma peaceful protest last year.

This event, from 6 to 8:00pm, will feature prayers, speeches and a vigil calling on the United Nations to fulfill its responsibility to protect the Burmese people from crimes against humanity committed repeatedly by the Burmese military over the past forty six years. 


Following the brutal crackdown on Buddhist monks and ordinary Burmese citizens in September 2007, the UN Security Council issued a presidential statement deploring the use of violence against protesters, urging the early release of prisoners, and calling for genuine dialogue. And yet, Burmese people are everyday being arrested, tortured, and killed. The number of political prisoners has nearly doubled in the past twelve months.

"We appreciate the United Nations’ many accomplishments, but it has consistently failed the people of Burma,” said Ashin Nanika, a local Buddhist monk and member of International Burmese Monk Organization (IBMO). Ashin Nanika added, “Efforts by the UN special envoy have been a complete failure. The world now realizes that the regime has no intention to fulfill the UN Security Council’s humane directives.”


Following UN special envoy Ibrahim Gambari’s recent failed visit to Burma, on September 11, 2008 Secretary General Ban Ki-moon said that Myanmar/Burma has not experienced any promised and anticipated political progress. He urged Burma’s SPDC government to take up a more inclusive political process that promotes human rights. Nyunt Than, president of BADA says, “The world must intensify pressure on China and Russia not to block stronger actions by the UN. We need swift, immediate, concrete actions now; we need collective sanctions both economic and financial; we need a multilateral arms embargo; we need tougher intervention by the UN before it is too late.”


As world leaders assemble at the United Nations, let us also remember that torture and killings in Burma have been going on for many decades. Uncounted monks were arrested, imprisoned, and disrobed for their leadership of peaceful protests against the junta’s abuse of all Burma’s peoples. Thousands of monks are still on the run or in hiding. One year later, the world is still wondering: “Where are the monks?” 

### 

BADA is a San Francisco Bay Area based 501(c)(3) non-profit organization advocating democracy and freedom for the people of Burma. More info at: www.badasf.org

